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Publication of the Implementation Plan to deliver on the recommendations 

contained in the Garda Inspectorate’s Report “Countering the Threat of 

Internal Corruption” 

 

 

The Inspectorate welcomes the publication today by the Minister for Justice, Helen 

McEntee T.D. , of a joint implementation plan to facilitate the actioning of the 

recommendations contained in the Garda Síochána Inspectorate's 2021 report, 

‘Countering the Threat of Internal Corruption, A review of counter-corruption 

structures, strategies and processes in the Garda Síochána.” 

 

Chief Inspector Mark Toland commented “The Inspectorate is pleased to note the 

detailed nature of the joint implementation plan and the efforts already made to 

progress a significant number of the recommendations contained in its report. I also 

welcome the fact that thirty two of the thirty four recommendations have been fully 

accepted while the other two have been accepted in part.”  

 

The Inspectorate will continue to monitor the progress to implement the 

recommendations contained in the report and to provide assistance to the Department 

of Justice, the Policing Authority and the Garda Síochána to achieve that aim.  

 

 


